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Pudiyador is a non-profit organization that aims to improve the lives of children in impoverished communities by supplementing their school education and, providing opportunities for them to engage in extra-curricular activities. The organization has three centers operating in Chennai - Ramapuram, Urappakkam and Vannandurai. We, at Asha Cornell, heard about this project and were interested in getting involved more actively. This site visit was planned so that we could get a clearer understanding of the project and its requirements. 

I visited the Vannandurai center along with Mr. Manickam, the co-founder of Pudiyador.  This Vannandurai center is located in Adyar, a well-developed area with bustling commercial activities and many educational institutes. The people living around the center comprise mostly of washermen and their families.  

This center was established in 2007 and now supports 40 children of age 8 and above. I saw that they operate in a community hall structure that has been partitioned into several rooms. Various classes are held in these rooms. The center facilitates the all round development of children by teaching them Yoga, arts & crafts, dance and cursive writing. The center also has regular time slots for computer classes. Apart from these extra-curricular activities, the center also has time allotted to helping students with their regular school courses. One of the rooms has been converted to a kitchen, where the daily nutrition supplements are made.  There is minimal infrastructure in the building with some mats and chairs for use during classes. One of the walls of the hall is covered with a large world map, which constantly attracts the children’s attention. 

I arrived at the center late in the evening and by that time most of the day’s activities were over. I found the children to be very enthusiastic about learning at the center. I was told that as of now, there weren’t any dedicated teachers for each of the subjects taught at school. However, the teachers seemed quite at ease with the subjects and were very friendly and approachable to the students. The children were also very comfortable with the teachers and gravitated towards them whenever they had a doubt on an issue to be discussed. 

On the whole, I got a positive feedback from the teachers and children at the center. This project is new and requires sustained support before it can become self-sufficient. We at Asha Cornell look forward to a sustained and productive interaction with Pudiyador and its various centers over the coming years.

